Devon Colts Managers' reports
(January 2023)
This year we have had four new players join the squad. This now gives us four sets of siblings from various clubs around the County.

At present we are struggling to fulfil friendlies with some matches not even being able to raise a squad of 9 to play triples. We are currently “borrowing” parents to help out, which really isn’t ideal and doesn’t give a true reflection on the Colts as a whole. We thought that by Devon raising the age to under 30’s for the friendlies that we would possibly see some of the older players coming along to encourage the younger, newer colts, but this is not the case. We understand that some of the older players have fulltime jobs and work weekends, so it is not always possible.

So far we have played 5 matches, of which the Colts have won 3, lost 1 and drawn 1.

We would like to thank the clubs that have hosted the Colts so far this season and look forward to playing at the remaining Clubs, providing with have the number of players.

Adam & Heidi Fielder
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